Town of East Hampton Town Council Regular Meeting Tuesday, May 30, 2017 Middle School Library

MINUTES

Present: Chairperson Patience Anderson, Vice Chairman Ted Hintz, Jr., Council Members Pete Brown, Melissa Engel (by telephone), Mark Philhower, Josh Piteo (arrived at 6:35 p.m.) and Kevin Reich and Town Manager Michael Maniscalco

Call to order & Pledge of Allegiance

Chairperson Anderson called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Middle School Library.

Public Remarks

Fran Klein, Bellevue Street, commented on the Board of Education inclusion in the Town Hall/Police Department. She asked what the Superintendent thought of the move and noted her concerns on the Board of Education being near the Police Department.

Reconsideration/Discussion and Possible Action Regarding Inclusion of Board of Education Programming for Town Hall/Police Department Project

A motion was made by Ms. Engel, seconded by Mr. Brown, to reconsider and discuss and take possible action to include the Board of Education in the Town Hall/Police Department programming. Voted (6-1) Mr. Hintz against.

Glenn Gollenberg, Chairman of the Town Facilities Building Committee, provided an overview of the costs to include the Board of Education in the programming for the new facility. Council members discussed the options.

A motion was made by Ms. Engel, seconded by Mr. Brown, to include the Board of Education in the Town Hall/Police Department project programming. Voted (5-2) Mr. Hintz and Mr. Piteo against.

Discussion and Possible Action on Town Manager Evaluation

Council members each reviewed their responses to the Town Manager evaluation. The results will be compiled and a single evaluation will be provided to the Town Manager prior to June 15th. A meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 20th at 6:30pm to discuss the evaluation.

Adjournment

A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Ms. Engel, to adjourn the meeting at 8:00p.m. Voted (7-0)

Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Sirois Recording Clerk